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JNA Scholarship Applications 
Now Being Accepted

Applications are now being accepted for Jefferson 
Neighborhood Association Evelia Reyna Scholarships. 
Each year scholarships are given to deserving graduat‐
ing high school seniors who attend Jefferson High 
School or whose parents/guardians live within the JNA 
boundaries, but are attending another high school.  The 
scholarship is named for JNA member Mrs. Evelia Reyna 
who was an avid supporter of education in our city. 

The JNS scholarship committee decides the number 
and amount of the scholarships awarded each year. The 
mission of the scholarship program is to support the 
youth of our community towards achieving their acade‐
mic goals.

ELIGIBILITY:
• Either attend Jefferson HS or live within the boundaries of 

the JNA (see page 2 for map) if attending a high school other 
than Jefferson. 

• Be a US citizen.
• Have a GPA of 3.0 (B) or higher.
• Acceptance to any school, college or university.
RESTRICTIONS:
• Awards shall be for tuition, fees and/or books. 
• Applications will be accepted from March 1, 2015 through 

6:00 PM on May 6, 2015. 
• The scholarship committee reserves the right to screen all ap-

plicants and to interview the most outstanding candidates 
in person before a decision is announced.

TO APPLY:
• Complete the application form.

(downloadable at the JNA websites - see page 3)
• Provide proof of GPA.
• Provide a copy of acceptance letter from any school, college 

or university.
• Write a letter stating why you should receive a scholarship. 

lnclude your immediate objectives and long-range goals. 
Also indude school, church or volunteer activities.

• Submit one letter of recommendation from teachers, reli-
gious leaders, volunteer advisors, or community leaders.

 For more information about these scholarships, please 
contact Elia Reyna at 210-279-7204.

District 7 Candidate 
Forum Planned for the 
Next JNA Meeting, 
Monday, April 13

At the next JNA meeting a candidates’ forum of 
people running for city council District 7 will take place.
Childcare will be available for children over 3 years old.



Hello everyone. I hope you are enjoying the wonder‐
ful spring weather, and if you celebrated Easter, I 
hope you had a wonderful day. Happy Fiesta!
    The most important event for this month is our 
District 7 Political Forum. The Jefferson Neighbor‐
hood Association along with the Monticello Park 
Neighborhood Association and Woodlawn Lake 
Community Association are co-hosting this political 

forum for City Council District 7 on Monday, April 13, from 7:00 PM to 
8:30 PM, at the Jefferson United Methodist Church, located at 758 Don‐
aldson at Wilson, across the street from Thomas Jefferson High School. 

The audience will have the opportunity to meet the candidates and 
ask questions. The forum will be moderated by the League of Women 
Voters. This is your opportunity to hear the candidates, listen to their 
platforms, and see if what they envision for our community is in sync 
with your expectations. Now is the time to think and decide what is most 
important for our neighborhood and city.   

Thank you for being civic minded and a member of JNA. District 7 is 
vibrant in the political arena. Several mayors have come from this neigh‐
borhood as well as state representatives, a state senator, a currently ap‐
pointed member of the US House of Representatives, and an installed 
Secretary of the Department of Housing and Urban Development.  

For those of you who live in our neighborhood and wish to become a 
member, please turn to the last page of this newsletter and complete the 
membership form. We need to have as many members as possible work‐
ing together towards the common goal of bettering our community.  

District 7 traditionally turns out the most voters in the city. This is an 
important race. Please vote!     
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HELPFUL CONTACTS

Mayor Ivy R. Taylor
207-7060 or 207-7107

District 7:
Councilman Chris Medina 

207-7044
PO Box 839966
San Antonio, TX 782383

Council Aide Patricia Garcia
207-0870
Fine SIlver Building
4414 Centerview Dr, Suite 160
San Antonio, TX 78228
patricia.garcia@san antonio.gov

Office of Historic Preservation:
215-9274

SAFFE OFFICERS: 
Officer Marcos Serda

office: 207-5524
cell: 286-6134
marcos.serda@sanantonio.gov

Officer Joey Vidal
207-1363
joey.vidal@sanantonio.gov

SAPD Non-Emergency: 
207-SAPD (7273)

SAPD West Substation: 207-7420
SAISD Police:  271-3124
SAISD Truancy Office: 223-2360

Code Compliance Issues: 311 or 
download  the  City’s “311” phone app

Animal Control Issues: 311

Graffiti in Progress: 911
Graffiti Abatement Program: 

207-BUFF (2833)

VIA Transit: 362-2019
SA Water System: 724-7097
CPS Energy: 353-2222

From the Councilman

Get the JNA News Digital Edition 
If you would like to help save a tree (and some postage) by receiving 
the digital edition of the JNA Newsletter by email, please send a 
request to Henry Garcia at henryg@stic.net. You will get your copy 
hot off the computer, and in color too!

Message from the President

JNA Boundaries
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J N A  C O N T A C T S

Jefferson Neighborhood Assn
PO Box 28552
San Antonio, Texas 78228
www.neighborhoodlink.com/jefferson
www.jefferson-sa.com
www.facebook.com/groups/jeffersonneighbors 

President: Marie Cooper
 210-391-7889 
mlcooper@satx.rr.com

Vice-President: Elia Reyna 
210-279-7204
elia62542c@yahoo.com

Secretary: Stan Waghalter
210-732-9426  
sjw3@satx.rr.com

Treasurer: Liliana Mireles Moreno  
210-845-8012    
lilianamireles@sbcglobal.net

Board Members:
Henry Garcia

210-736-0851
henryg@stic.net

Gil Moreno
  gilmoreno@aol.com
Lynn Waghalter

210-732-9426 

Scholarship Chair: Elia Reyna

Hospitality Committee: 
Judy Jackman    
Mary Morales
Andi Tokoly

Newsletter: Chuck Whitehead
210-733-9341
cdw.fifty@gmail.comIf your non-profit organization has an event that might be of interest to 

JNA members please e-mail the details to Chuck Whitehead , 
cdw.fifty@gmail.com by the 15th of the prior month.
Ad rates/month: 2”x3.5”=$30; 3.5”x3.5”=$40; 3.5”x7”=$50
Ads accepted on a space available basis.

Save the Dates!
Apr 4-5, Sat-Sun: 53rd Annual Starving Artist Show, La Villita
Apr 11, Sat: SA Book Festival, 10a-5p, Central Library & SSA campus
APR 13, Mon: JNA Meeting, 7p, Jeff United Methodist Church
Apr 16-26: FIESTA SAN ANTONIO
Apr 17-18, Fri & Sat: Fiesta Oyster Bake, St Mary’s University
Apr 18, Sat: Earth Day, 9a-2p, Woodlawn Lake Park
April 22, Wed: Earth Day
Apr 19, Sun: Deco Dist Arts & Music Fest, 12p-10:30p, 1800 Fred Rd
Apr 27, Mon: Saltarelli String Orch, 7:30p, 1st Mex Bapt Church
May 2, Sat: Woodlawn regional swimming pool opens

S U P P O R T  O U R  B U S I N E S S  M E M B E R S !
We’re proud that the following businesses have 
chosen to grow in partnership with the Jefferson 
Neighborhood Association. If you are a JNA member 
ask if they give a JNA discount!

• Cynthia Gomez, Realtor, Texan Legacy, 210-254-0503
• Horno Mision San Jose Bakery/Uptown Taco,   

1212 Fredericksburg Road
• Jefferson Thrift Store, 2002 Bandera Road 
• Jorge Sanchez, Farmers Insurance, 210-732-1886
• Vee’s Hair and Spa Salon, 1022 Donaldson
• Camille Rodriguez Brigant, Realtor, Rey Garza, 

210-802-9797
• Chile, Tomate y Cebolla Mejican Restaurant, 

1009 Donaldson
• Janice Wolf, Realtor, KellorWilliams, 210-416-6100

We encourage all members to frequent these businesses.
To join the JNA as a business member, or to inquire about 
advertising rates or any other questions please contact:

           Mary Morales, veesalon@sbcglobal.net
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JNA Business Member Spotlight
By Mary Morales
“Strong neighbors build strong communities, forging and building re‐
lationships that become the enduring mortar that unites.”

   
What can I say about Jorge 
Sanchez Jr but that his smile is 
the first thing you notice about 
him, and what you take away 
when you meet him. I person‐
ally don’t think he is capable of 
generating a frown, his eyes 
wouldn’t allow it, I think. Won‐
der if his wife Belen would tell 
us he smiles in his sleep.  =)

His chosen career, as a Farmers Insurance agent, is 
directly related to his love of helping others and provid‐
ing genuinely personal service. He is all too willing to 
help a neighbor, and lives the motto “What you don’t 
know can hurt you” by caring and sharing. I know he’s al‐
ways been ready to help with any neighborhood project 
I’ve been involved in. 

Jorge opened his new office in Jefferson Village in 
December of 2011, and consequently he says “I have 
met so many fellow small business owners and lots of 
great neighbors here!” He chose Jefferson Village for his 
office because of its central location and proximity to 
“the beautiful neighborhood I live in”, he told me recently.

Jorge and his family have lived in the Jefferson/Mon‐
ticello neighborhood for over 18 years. The choice was 
easy for them when they settled 
here, Jorge’s extended family 
have been area residents for a 
couple of generations, and most 
of his cousins are Jefferson High 
School graduates.

His daughter is a member of 
the Thomas Jefferson Lariats, 
and his business is a dedicated 
“Thomas Jefferson Sports Boost‐
er” sponsor. Jorge says, “I try not to miss many local 
events, and there are plenty of fun things to do in this 
neighborhood.” 

I bet a lot of us have bumped into him in and around 
our Jefferson/Monticello neighborhood; it’s nice to 
know a bit more about the man behind the smile!

The Jefferson Neighborhood Association thanks the 
Jefferson United Methodist Church congregation for 
the use of Jackson Hall for our meetings!
They are a welcoming congregation to all newcomers. 
Sunday Worship Service begins at 10:15 AM in Wheel-
er Chapel.  www.jeffumcsa.org

Jorge Sanchez Jr.
Farmers Insurance

1006 Donaldson Ave
San Antonio, TX 78228

(210) 732-1886

For those of you who were not able to attend the 
District 7 Public Safety Town Hall Meeting held on 
March 5, here is a brief synopsis:

San Antonio Police Chief Trevino stated that he is fo‐
cusing on developing a dialogue between SAPD and the 
community. He makes it a point to attend all new SAPD 
training classes to directly inform the class of the impor‐
tance of gaining respect from the community they serve. 
He mentioned that our neighborhoods continue to have 
a large SAPD patrol presence and that crime is lower. He 
also emphasized the importance of joining Next 
Door.com, a community based media resource, to help 
keep the neighborhoods safe. Another message is to keep 
in touch with the SAFFE Officers. Our SAFFE Officer is 
Marcos Serda and he can be reached at 207-5524 or cell 
286-6134. 

There was an interesting guest speaker who gave a 
condensed version of a 40 minute lecture concerning 
new technology that can determine the location of gun‐
fire within 1 minute. He used Oakland, CA as an example 
of how gunfire is underreported and the delay time that 
calls are made. “Sometimes people don’t call because they 
don’t want to get involved, or they do not know the direc‐
tion of the gun shots”. He gave several reasons for its use, 
i.e. locating shell casings that can be used as evidence in 
solving crimes. The main drawback to this technology is 
cost. The current price is $55,000 per square mile annually. 
It’s questionable if the cost warrants consideration for our 
neighborhood, but other neighborhoods might benefit.

Lisa McKenzie of Graffiti abatement for San Antonio 
spoke about the latest deterrent on battling graffiti: to 
plant trees or other greenery near graffiti-plagued walls. 
She suggested calling 311 to make reports, and to call 911 
if you see graffiti in progress.

There was a question and answer session on how to 
protect ourselves from becoming victims. Sargent Ross 
suggested taking inventory of our home belongings, 
locking our doors, using good lighting, looking and see‐
ing if someone is following you when driving. Never go 
home if you are being followed, instead go to a SAPD sub‐
station or go to a well-lit area. Our JNA Facebook tends to 
keep us well informed. Please continue sharing and re‐
porting anything suspicious to SAPD. You know if there is 
something suspicious in your neighborhood.

http://www.jeffumcsa.org/
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Do You or Someone You Know 
Reside in the Jefferson Neighbor‐
hood Conservation District 7?

Spring is upon us. Landscaping, painting, and remod‐
eling ideas are all swimming throughout our heads. BUT 
WAIT!! Before you lift that shovel or swing that hammer, 
if you live within Jefferson Neigh‐
borhood Conservation District 
(NCD-7) you need to check the de‐
sign standards laid out in the Jeffer‐
son NCD-7 document.

In response to the City’s 1997 
Master Plan and the 1998 Communi‐
ty Revitalization Action Group Re‐
port, the concept of the Neighbor‐
hood Conservation District (NCD) 
was determined to be a proactive 
tool to address neighborhood sus‐
tainability through compatible infill 
construction and rehabilitation in 
unique areas of the city. Since the 
adoption of the NCD enabling ordi‐
nance and development of the NCD 
Program, six NCD Ordinances have 
been approved by City Council: 
South Presa Street/South St. Mary’s 
Street (NCD-1), Alta Vista (NCD-2), In‐
gram Hills (NCD-3), Whispering Oaks (NCD-4), Beacon 
Hill (NCD-5), and Mahncke Park (NCD-6). 

The Jefferson area neighborhood was selected for 
designation based on goals identified in the Near North‐
west Community Plan, adopted in February, 2004. Sec‐
tion 2.1.5 of the Plan states, “Investigate a Neighborhood 

Conservation District for the Deco District area”, and Sec‐
tion 3.3.3 states, “Investigate Neighborhood Conserva‐
tion Districts as a way to protect the architectural char‐
acter of the neighborhood.” 

These are the boundaries of JNCD-7: from St. Cloud 
and Woodlawn north to Babcock, then east to Wilson, 
then South to Mulberry, then east to Kampmann, then  
south to Woodlawn, and then west back to St. Cloud.

There have been instances where 
major remodeling has taken place, 
guidelines were not followed, and 
code compliance then required ad‐
justments or complete removal of 
projects. So it is worth the time to 
browse through the Jefferson NCD-7 
guidelines to check out the do’s and 
dont’s of your proposed project. Some 
projects may require permits, others 
do not.

If you spot an infraction within the 
NCD-7 boundaries, please call 311. 
They will need the address of the loca‐
tion where the possible violation is oc‐
curring. You may also call code compli‐
ance directly at (210) 207-8237. With 
everyone’s assistance we can help 
maintain the architectural character 
and charm of our neighborhood.

You can download a copy of the JNCD-7 document at 
www.sanantonio.gov/Portals/0/Files/Planning/NPUD/
NCD7_Jefferson.pdf

You can download a copy of the Near Northwest 
Community Plan at www.sanantonio.gov/Portals/0/Files/
Planning/NPUD/NearNorthwestCP_2002.pdf

http://www.sanantonio.gov/Portals/0/Files/Planning/NPUD/NearNorthwestCP_2002.pdf
http://www.sanantonio.gov/Portals/0/Files/Planning/NPUD/NearNorthwestCP_2002.pdf
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The Jefferson Neighborhood Association
PO Box 28552
San Antonio, Texas 78228

Jefferson Neighborhood Association Membership Form

Name Birthday (mo/day)

Name Birthday (mo/day)

Address

Zip Phone E-mail

FY 2014-15 Calendar year is September to August
For business memberships see page 3

Cut out and mail form to: 
JNA, PO Box 28552, SA TX 78228

Dues:
$10 per year for an individual
$15 per year for families
$25 per year for business

I would like to receive updates and news through my e-mail address

I would like to volunteer

Unique skills I have to offer

Dues are accepted year round. They support our scholarship program and help pay for the 
newsletter published each month. Memberships expire at the end of August each year.

The JNA Needs Your Support 

The next JNA meeting will be the District 7 Candidates’ 
Forum, Monday, April 13, 2015, at 7 PM at the Jefferson 
United Methodist Church, Donaldson and Wilson.


